
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NON STUDENT VISA HOLDERS 
 
This letter concerns important information for Non-Student Visa holders regarding 
the policy of the University of Melbourne towards the admission of Australian 
Citizens or Permanent Residents to the University. 
 
Given that you no longer hold a Student Visa, it is important for you to understand the 
following.   
 
If your Permanent Residency/Citizenship status is granted during the course of your 
studies at Trinity the following should be carefully considered: 
 

1. The University does not guarantee undergraduate places to Trinity students who 
are Australian Citizens or Permanent Residents. 

2. You must apply to the University via the Victorian Tertiary Admissions Centre. 
For details of VTAC, please follow this link: http://www.vtac.edu.au/. 

3. If you successfully complete the Trinity College Foundation Studies program and 
apply though VTAC to the University of Melbourne, you will be eligible to 
compete for a Commonwealth Supported Place (CSP) at the University. 

4. Your application to the University of Melbourne will reflect your position as an 
Australian Permanent Resident or Citizen and therefore you will be competing 
with other Australian Permanent Residents and Citizens. 

 
Overseas Student Health Cover (OSHC) - Please note that the OSHC you currently 
hold is only available for Student Visa holders. You are able to obtain a refund by 
visiting the Worldcare Office located at the University of Melbourne.   It is strongly 
desirable for you to find another health cover whilst you are living in Australia. Please 
discuss this with the Worldcare team or visit the following website 
https://www.oshcallianzassistance.com.au/member_student/login.aspx for assistance. 
 
If you have any further questions regarding your academic pathway, please contact 
Dr. Tan Hooi Cheng (Academic Administrations) on unipath@trinity.unimelb.edu.au. 
 
 


